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FAA ALERT 
 
The FAA Proposes New Rules On Commercial Drones 
 
By Ilirjan Pipa 

On Sunday, February 15, 2015, the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) proposed new rules applicable 
to the use of commercial drones. The FAA asked for public comments on its proposal, and it is likely that it 
will take at least a year before the rules are finalized.  

If adopted as proposed, these rules will enable companies and individuals to fly unmanned aircrafts 
weighing less than 55lbs. (25kg) at a speed that may not exceed 100 mph. The proposal states that 
commercial drones must fly below the altitude of 500 feet, nighttime flights are prohibited, and the most 
restrictive of all is the requirement that all drones must fly within the operator’s line of sight. This means 
that the drone must remain close enough to the operator for the operator to be capable of seeing the drone 
with vision unaided by any device other than corrective lenses. The rules are quite flexible, yet they are 
restrictive enough to put the concept of a “delivery drone” out of reach for the foreseeable future.  
Nonetheless, even within the parameters of the proposed rules, drones could perform other services such 
as assisting in search and rescue operations, inspecting tall structures, monitoring crops, etc.     

With respect to the operators, they must be at least 17 years old, would have to pass an aeronautical 
knowledge test at a FAA-approved center every two years, be vetted by the Transportation Security 
Administration, obtain a drone operator certificate and must make the drone available to the FAA, upon 
request, for inspection or testing. In addition, no person may operate more than one drone at any one time. 

Please contact the following Roetzel attorneys for further information: 

Brian E. Dickerson 
202.570.0248 │ bdickerson@ralaw.com 
 
James L. Ervin, Jr. 
614.723.2081 │ jervin@ralaw.com 
 
Thomas M. Larned 
202.697.4892 │ tlarned@ralaw.com 
 
Ilirjan Pipa 
216.820.4251 │ ipipa@ralaw.com 
 
John D. Rybarczyk 
216.696.7794 │ jrybarczyk@ralaw.com 

 

 

This Alert is informational only and should not be construed as legal advice. ©2015 Roetzel & Andress LPA. All rights reserved. 
For more information, please contact Roetzel’s Marketing Department at 330.849.6636. 
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